
Usher to step down; DePuy named acting dean - J.B. Speed School of Engineering 

Usher to step down; DePuy named acting dean 


May3, 2017 

Dr. Gail DePuy will take the role of acting dean of the J.B. Speed School of Engineering on July 1. As 

Associate Dean for Academic and Student Affairs at Speed, Dr. DePuy has an intimate knowledge of 

the school and is highly regarded for her teaching at both the undergraduate and graduate levels, her 

extensive research background and her service in various capacities for the school and university. 

A professor of Industrial Engineering, Dr. DePuy's research focus lies in the areas of production 

planning, health care engineering and operations research. She has written more than 80 technical 

papers and has served as principal investigator or co-principal investigator on more than $2.4 million 

of funded research. 

DePuy takes over for Dr. John Usher who is stepping down after two years as acting dean. Dr. Usher 

plans to take a sabbatical from July through December before returning to the University in January 

as a tenured professor in industrial Engineering. 

An external search for a permanent dean has been announced and a search committee has been 

formed. 
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